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Care planning meetings Guidance
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Overview 

The primary aim of a Care Planning Meeting is to secure or sustain permanence for a child or Young Person that promotes and supports their safety and development now and in the long term. 

Care planning meetings do not replace statutory Looked After reviews. Care Planning Meetings provide a forum within which the Local Authority can consider the efficacy and direction of the current plan, work on a partnership basis with all professionals involved, family members and the child or young person. 

Care Planning Meetings should be held for the following children/young people:

· Looked After Children accommodated under Section 20 regs.
· Children subject of Interim Care Orders.
· Children subject of Placement Orders.
· Children who are in short term placements/unregulated placements.
· Children subject of Secure Orders.
· Any Looked After child when there is a risk of placement breakdown. 
· Any Looked After child deemed to be vulnerable/risk of CSE/Exploitation/Missing etc

In some circumstances a Care Planning Meeting may be required to address other specific issues/needs that may arise and impact on successful outcomes for the child/young person.

Aim of the meeting and membership 

Care Planning Meetings as a standard will largely be chaired by the Social Worker unless there are complex situations whereby the Team Manager will chair if required.

Attendees will include
· Allocated social worker /or Manager for any complex issues
· Parents/ young people
· Foster Carers
· Presentation from the adoption team as appropriate 
· Supervising social worker and/or key worker from the residential home
· Representatives from school/health/Solar/Sias
· Youth Justice Service

Frequency of meetings

The social worker will convene care planning meetings

· Between the 1st and 2nd Review – A minimum 1 Care Planning Meeting should be held (e.g., 6 – 8 weeks after becoming Looked After) 

· Between each subsequent 6 monthly Review – A minimum of 1 to 2 Care Planning Meetings should be held. 

· Where a Review is scheduled earlier than the usual 6-month cycle – A minimum of 1 Care Planning Meeting should be held. 

Alteration to this schedule can only occur in specific circumstances. 

Recording

Minutes of the meeting should be recorded on the Care Planning Meeting Form in Liquid Logic, which will cover the following key areas and is located under the forms section:

· Key recommendations from the most recent looked after review
· Health, Education and Placement Stability
· Key Issues relating to the care plan in achieving permanency
· Any key areas outstanding from the most recent Looked After review
· Any areas of concerns around drift or delay identified for the child / young person
· Key actions and timescales 

The discussions and key actions achieved should then be fed back into the next Looked After review  

The IRO must by updated or consulted if a significant event has occurred and a Child Looked After Review is required to revise and reconsider the Care Plan. 

All members of the Care Planning Meeting must receive a copy of the key actions and timescales arising from the meeting.








February 2023. Final version – Anthony McGregor































1

image1.png
ESNSoelihu

%/ METROPOLITAN
%5 we® BOROUGH COUNCIL





